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Statement on the Confirmation of Representative Mike Johnson as Speaker of the House 

Washington, DC – The National Association of Benefits and Insurance Professionals (NABIP) congratulates 
Congressman Mike Johnson (R-LA) on his recent unanimous election by the House Republican Conference as 
the next speaker of the U.S. House of Representatives. 
 
“Speaker Johnson steps into a critical leadership role at a decisive moment for our nation, and we are 
committed to engaging in productive, bipartisan dialogue with him, the committees of jurisdiction, and the 
entire House leadership,” stated Jessica Brooks-Woods, CEO of NABIP. “Our healthcare-funding system is 
confronted with significant challenges, and Speaker Johnson’s proven track record, particularly his 
leadership as Chairman of the Republican Study Committee, positions him well to address these complex 
issues.” 
 
“Speaker Johnson’s comprehensive understanding of the American healthcare system and his support of 
private sector solutions for healthcare consumers is critical at this time,” said NABIP President Eric 
Kohlsdorf. “We are ready to work collaboratively with the speaker, Minority Leader Jeffries, and all 
lawmakers to promote our key legislative initiatives that are founded in the best interest of all Americans. 
Our shared objective is to facilitate access to affordable, quality healthcare coverage, and we believe that 
through bipartisan cooperation, we can contribute to meaningful progress in this area.” 
 

### 
 

About The National Association of Benefits and Insurance Professionals 
NABIP is the preeminent organization for health insurance and employee benefits professionals, working 
diligently to ensure all Americans have access to high-quality, affordable healthcare and related benefits. To 
meet that vital mission, NABIP advances the interests of its members and advocates for sound public-policy 
solutions. NABIP represents and provides professional development opportunities for more than 100,000 
licensed health insurance agents, brokers, general agents, consultants and benefit professionals through more 
than 200 chapters across America. 
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